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	Mr. Miguel García at The Spanish Embassy


Mr. Miguel García met the Education Attaché, Dr. José Luis Chamosa, at the Spanish Embassy in Ottowa on 12th February. They discussed the situation of the teaching of Spanish in Canada and Mr. Miguel García reported on the cultural and educational activities and initiatives that The Spanish Institute has organized in the last year.

	Jesús Á. Miguel García presents paper at Congress of Humanities


Mr. Miguel-García will present the paper “Las economías de América Latina: En la encrucijada de la globalización”, for the panel of the Canadian Association of Hispanists on 30th May at the University of Western Ontario in London.

The Congress of the Humanities and Social Sciences is the largest annual academic gathering in Canada; its multidisciplinary character marks it as unique in the world. 

Now in its 74th year, it is an important meeting place for new and established academics and researchers working in such diverse areas as anthropology, bibliotherapy, communication and disability studies, English language and literature, francophone 19th-century literature, geography, the history and philosophy of science, international development, Jacques Maritain studies, political science, social work, theatre research, Ukranian and women studies and many more. 

In 2005, an estimated 6,500 delegates representing over 70 learned societies are expected to go to London from all over North America, Europe, Africa and Asia to present their research and to debate some of the most important social and cultural questions of the day.

	Mr. Miguel García in the “Portal del Hispanismo” of Instituto Cervantes


http://hispanismo.cervantes.es/Hispanistas_ficha.asp?DOCN=11723
	Julia Otxoa writes to The Spanish Institute


The renown Spanish writer and poet Julia Otxoa wrote to The Spanish Institute to express her satisfaction after learning that her work had been studied at The Spanish Institute’s Book Club. She kindly offered her support to help the Institute’s students to learn more about her work.

To learn more about Julia Otxoa’s work: 

http://www.dpm-cultura.org/2001/11julia.html
http://www.portaldepoesia.com/TEXTOS%20DIGITALIZADOS/Julia_Otxoa.htm
http://www.ucm.es/info/especulo/numero20/serna.html
http://www.enfocarte.com/2.15/otxoa.html
http://www.literaturas.com/juliaotxoa.htm
http://www.literatuya.com/cronopios/julia-otxoa.htm
	Spanish film, Oscar nominated, in Winnipeg


Mar adentro (The sea inside), the movie by Spanish director Amenábar is currently playing at the Towne Cinema.

The Spanish Institute has organized a Cine Club on Friday 25th February to discuss and analyze the movie in Spanish. Free for present and past alumni of The Spanish Institute. RSVP at spanishinstitute@mts.net or 8329893

Mar Adentro “For a story about death, this Spanish film (with subtitles) is radiantly alive. Javier Bardem stars in the true-life story of Ramón Sampedro, a quadriplegic who petioned the Spanish government for the right to die. **** ½ (Winnipeg Free Press)

	Spanish Institute announces scholarships for high school students 


 
The Spanish Institute of Manitoba announces two scholarships for students in Manitoba or rest of Canada to participate in the program “Ruta Quetzal”.
 
The goal of the program is to strengthen understanding among 16 and 17-year-old students from all the Spanish speaking countries, along with Brazil and Portugal, and two students from Canada, of the historical, geographical and cultural foundations of the present-day Latin-American commonwealth of nations.
 
The expedition features a broad array of academic activities, with a curriculum designed by the Complutense University of Madrid. The Ruta Quetzal- is an academic and travel adventure solely for recipients of the scholarships. 
 
This program was created in 1979 at the suggestion of H.M., the King of Spain.
 
The theme of this year's expedition is "From the City of Kings to the Amazon and to the Land of the Basques." It will focus on the history and geography of Peru; the bicentenary of Balmis' "Philanthropic Expedition for Vaccination against Smallpox"; the historical figures Hipólito Unanue, Catalina de Erauso, and the Incan Garcilaso, among others; and the fourth centenary of the first edition of "Don Quijote de la Mancha." This year participants will travel to Peru, the "City of the Kings" (Lima and Cuzco), and to the Amazon. Finally, they will travel through Spain, with special attention to the Basque Country.
 
The trip will take place between June 20 and July 30, 2005 approximately.
 
Two scholarships will be awarded to two Canadian students. Each scholarship is valued at US$14,000, and covers round trip air travel from New York, Miami, or Montreal and the study and travel expedition through Peru and Spain.
 
Participation Requirements:
 
Be born exclusively in either 1988 or 1989. 
Be currently a high school students in Canada. 
Not have previously participated in the Ruta Quetzal.
Hold a Canadian passport (for Canadian scholarship recipients).
Have an advanced level of Spanish in order to fully participate in the academic aspects of the expedition . 
Have an excellent academic record (average grades of A or A-).
Demonstrate leadership qualities.
Be in excellent physical condition, as the expedition will entail strenuous physical activity (camping and hiking). 
To be able to get along with young people of different cultures or religious beliefs. 
Be able to get along with young people of different cultures and religious beliefs.
Enjoy moral support of their families.
 
Jesús Á. Miguel-García, director of The Spanish Institute, said:
 
            “This is a unique and once-in-a-life-time opportunity for our students in Manitoba. These scholarships show that Spanish open worlds.”
 
Applicants must develop and submit an original work in Spanish on one of the following subjects:
 
- Garcilaso de la Vega, the Incan and first humanist born on American soil
- Miguel de Cervantes Saavedra in the New World 
- The Huari (or Wari) culture 
- The history of the Incan kings according to Brother Martín de Murua's manuscript 
- Mining history in Peru and the Basque Country 
- Catalina de Erauso, the "Monja Alférez," or "Lieutenant Nun" 
- Bicentenary of the Royal Philanthropic Vaccination Expeditions to China and the Philippines (1805, Dr. Balmis) and to Colombia, - Ecuador, Peru, and Bolivia (1805-1809, Dr. Salvany) 
- Hipólito Unanue: doctor, scientist, and Peruvian politician of Basque origin 
- The adventure of the Marañones 
- Agrobiodiversity of the Amazon at the service of the people: Copoasú (Teobroma grandiflorum) and other crops 
- Governability and water management in the Amazon River basin
 
Types of projects:
 
The works applicants submit may be historical, literary (prose or verse), fine art (painting, sculpture, etc.) or musical. Applicants must adhere to the following rules:  
Historical works must involve research, analysis, and in-depth development of one of the above themes.
Literary works must be original creations inspired by one of the above themes. They may take any of the following forms: novel, poem, diary, story, play, journalism, comic strip, etc. They may be written in prose or verse.
 
For more information, please contact The Spanish Institute www.spanishinstitute.ca or call (204) 832 9893
	Second language learning protects the brain


Being fluent in two languages may help to keep the brain sharper for longer, a study suggests.

Recent research shows that being bilingual can actually “protect the brain”. A study carried out by researchers of York University, tested 104 people between the ages of 30 and 88. They found that those who were fluent in two languages rather than just one were sharper mentally, and that being bilingual may protect against mental decline in old age. 

This latest study appears to back up the theory that language skills also have a protective effect. The study included assessment of cognitive skills using a variety of widely recognized tests, which evaluated vocabulary skills, non-verbal reasoning ability and reaction time. It was found that the bilingual volunteers were much less likely to suffer from mental decline associated with old age.

Comments from researchers included:

“The bilinguals were more efficient at all ages tested and showed a slower rate of decline for some processes wit aging.”

“It appears … that bilingualism helps to offset age-related losses.”

“These findings, that early development of second language may improve a specific aspect of cognitive function in later life, are very interesting.”

“It is a possibility that the acquisition of a second language in early childhood may influence the process of the development of neuronal circuits.”

Half of the volunteers came from Canada and spoke only English. The other half came from India and were fluent in both English and Tamil. The volunteers had similar backgrounds in the sense that they were all educated to degree level and were all middle class, researchers also compared groups of individual of different nationalities, who were educated in different systems. The researchers found that the people who were fluent in English and Tamil responded faster than those who were fluent in just English. This applied to all age groups. 

Also, it is well recognized that education in general can bestow benefits on cognitive function in later life.

(Adapted from BBC news report. http://news.bbc.co.uk/2/hi/health/3794479.stm)

The Spanish Institute teaches Spanish to children. For more information on classes and courses, please contact us: spanishinstitute@mts.net
	Free lectures by The Spanish Institute to seniors’ organizations


The Spanish Institute continues offering free lectures and presentations to seniors’ organizations and groups about language learning, lifelong learning, Spanish language and culture (art, history, museums, etc.)

	The Spanish Institute guest at the cross cultural forum on multiculturalsim


The Spanish Institute’s director, Mr. Miguel García, was invited to participate on a one-day Cross-cultural Forum on Multiculturalism organized by Manitoba’s Multiculturalism Secretariat to discuss 30 years of Canada’s official policy of multiculturalism, and to help develop recommendations for solutions.

	El don de la palabra™


All students of The Spanish Institute receive El don de la palabra™, a daily email in Spanish with quotes of Spaniards with links to learn more about the person quoted.

«La ética es lo fundamental de la estética».
Ramón del Valle Inclán (1866 – 1936), escritor, novelista y dramaturgo español. 
http://www.cervantesvirtual.com/Buscar.html?texto=valle+inclan&configav=&format=short&method=and&sort=score
«Un proverbio es una corta sentencia basada en una larga experiencia».

Miguel de Cervantes (1547-1616).

http://www.cervantesvirtual.com/bib_autor/Cervantes/mapa.shtml
«El secreto de la poesía pertenece más al náufrago que al navegante».
Julia Otxoa (1953 - ), poeta.
http://www.cervantesvirtual.com/portal/poesia/otxoa/autor.shtml
«Los símbolos son el alma de la realidad».

Jesús Á. Miguel-García (1968 - ), Filólogo y profesor español.

www.spanishinstitute.ca
«Sin comunicación no hay evolución».

Jesús Ángel Miguel-García (1968 - ) Filólogo y profesor espaňol.

www.spanishinstitute.ca
	Spanish community in Manitoba vote on EU constitution 



 
Last Sunday, February 20th, members of the Spanish community in Manitoba voted on the first Constitution of the European Union (EU). Spain is the first EU country voting on the Constitution.
 
The Spanish Institute of Manitoba made available free brochures and information to those who wanted to know more about the European Constitution, as well as to all eligible Spaniards in Manitoba to vote.
 
Jesús Á. Miguel-García, director of The Spanish Institute, said:
 
            “Spaniards around the world, and particularly in Manitoba, are internationalists. According to a recent poll, the mayority of people in Spain are very much in favor of the European Constitution and European Integration. 58% of Spaniards identify themselves as Spanish and European, one of the highest rates in Europe.’
 
He added:
 
            “Spaniards identify themselves with Europe because the EU, and its new Costitution, stands for dignity, freedoms, equality, solidarity, citizens’ rights and justice.”

	Spanish dance in St. Boniface 


March, 5th 2005 at St. Boniface College, 200 Ave. de la Cathedrale. Show: “Recordando a España. 35 años de baile español en Winnipeg” 

	Wines of Spain and the grapes native to the Iberian Peninsula


De Luca’s Fine Wines presents Sunday February 27th (2:00pm-4:00pm). “Taste a selection of wines from the rebel wine maker Telmo Rodríguez and a few other producers from Spain. Tickets are $25 redeemable against your purchase that day. ” Venue: 942 Portage Ave., Winnipeg. Tel. 783-9463

	The Latin American Arts Council of Manitoba holds «Día de Puertas Abiertas»


 

March 5, 2005 from 1 p.m. to 4 p.m.
Crosways in common 222 Furby st. 2nd floor
Cultural displays, shows, latin music, regional food, arts exhibition, from Mexico to Chile, new projects and events for 2005. Free admission
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